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The Scoop 
By Sharyl Ingham 

 

When I first started my role as Chairman for 
the Chapter I would end each of my meetings 
and columns with the 3 B’s; Be safe, Be kind 
and Be grateful.  I don’t believe I have 
changed much, so isn’t it ironic that I would 
end my columns now with the 3 W’s?  I am still 
an advocate of the 3B’s and really throw 
around the “Be kind” aspect more so because 
showing kindness towards others is more 
important then ever nowadays. 
 
At 7:30 AM on March 16th, I walked out of the 
hospital after my first dose of the Pfizer 
vaccine.  I had a sigh of relief as well as a 
liberated and optimistic feeling.  It is difficult to 
explain why I felt so good, and I wonder if I 

am the only one that even felt anything like 
that after getting the vaccine.  Since we are in 
this together and have been practicing the 3 
W’s for over a year, there is now a sense of the 
light at the end of the tunnel.  We have all had 
to make adjustments, but remember, 
everything is temporary and not a forever 
thing so please continue to practice the 3 W’s 
to the bitter end.  More vaccinations are being 
made available so check your county and sign 
up.  The more people that get the vaccinations 
the better we will be as a community. 
 
Willow was featured on the CBS Channel 5 
6:00 PM weather segment on March 30th.  I 
don’t worry about her getting a fat head over 



her one minute of fame.  Speaking of heads, I 
sit in on the NCRS Board Zoom meetings and I 
just want to let you know that there is a lot of 
work being done by this group of people.  
There is a lot of caring for you, the members, 
to get the organization up and running again 
and doing what you love, to be together and to 
show off your beautiful cars. 
 
Our Spring Meet is this month, and we will 
follow the guidelines as outlined in the JRM to 
have a 3-point Chapter judging meet. There 
will be some changes in how we will handle 
things this year because of COVID-19, but for 
the most part let’s look at this as a new 
learning experience. We will keep everything 
outdoors. You will be required to always wear a 
mask except of course when you are eating or 
drinking. I thank you beforehand for showing 
respect for one another. 
 
Spring has sprung and April gets underway 
with Good Friday, April 2nd and Easter, April 
4th.  I think many of you will be able to be with 
some family this year whereas we were in 
lockdown last year. National Beer Day is April 
7th.  Beer is said to be the most widely 
consumed alcoholic beverage.  Celebrate Earth 
Day, April 22nd, by planting a tree.  
 
Please Join with me in extending best wishes 
to those members having birthdays in April, 
starting with Joe Calcagno and Chris Moore 
sharing April 6th; Marci Albers and Allen 
Tremain sharing April 8th; Kent Muhlker, April 
10th; Paula Wulff April 12th; Ernie Bornstein 
and Janet Gower sharing April 14th; Chris 
Springer, April 16th; Laurel Howard, April 17th; 
and Linda Pierce April 21st. 
 
We are soliciting our members for donations to 
the NCRS National Convention in Palm Springs 
(see attached letter).  Remember, this is the 
first year that no Chapter is hosting the 
Convention. This is YOUR club and your 
Convention and the only way the National 
Convention Team can make it successful is by 
you, the volunteers, that step up to help.  
 
We are not going to have any extra Convention 
apparel for sale at the Convention. However, if 
you are not planning on attending the 
Convention but would like to purchase a piece 
of Convention clothing, our apparel supplier, 
Dave Leash, will have them available on his 
website, ncrsapparel.com, shortly. 
 

March 9, 2021 
NCC Meeting Minutes 
Chairman Sharyl Ingham welcomed everyone 
to the March Zoom meeting at 7:00 pm.  There 
were 27 attendees, including members from, 
Alaska, Kansas, Central California, South Lake 
Tahoe, and Southern California.   
 
Sharyl asked for a moment of silence for all 
those that are no longer with us due to the 
global pandemic.   
As usual, Sharyl asked the attendees to 
introduce themselves, stating their name, the 
city where they live, and the year(s) of their 
Corvette(s).  Sharyl’s question of the evening 
was: Do you drive with both hands on the 
steering wheel?  The interesting thing about 
this very simple question brought out several 
surprises.  When everyone answered the 
question, Sharyl mentioned the 
recommendation for steering wheel control and 
positioning for those that actually drive with 
both hands on the wheel.  As for Chris and 
Wayne that drive with their knees, there is no 
recommendation other than to not get caught!  
 
Secretary Report: Sandy Houck 
Sandy reported that the February minutes 
were approved by the NCC Board and printed 
in the Vettecetera. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: John Tidwell 
John reported that 29 members renewed using 
PayPal or sending checks.  He has been 
receiving registrations for the Suisun City 
Meet. 
 
Membership Report: Sharyl Ingham 
There were no new members last month that 
joined NCC. That said, there were 4 new NCRS 
members that joined March 1st in the Northern 
California area and Sharyl has sent a copy of 
the Vettecetera welcoming them to the NCRS. 
 
Editor Report: Sharyl 
Sharyl and Mike publish the Vettecetera.  
Please let them know if you do not receive it 
since members do look forward to reading the 
newsletter. 
 
Webmaster: Chris Moore 
Chris uploaded the latest Vettecetera to the 
website.  And he posted photos from the SCC 
Spring Meet. 
 
Chapter Top-Flight Award (CTFA): Jeff 
Blakeslee 
Jeff was absent. 



 

 
NCRS President and Region IX Director: Mike 
Ingham 
There will be a Board meeting on March 12th.  
They will discuss possible Convention sites for 
2024. The approved Convention location for 
2022 is Mobile, AL, and for 2023 is French Lick, 
IN.  The Board will also discuss charitable 
matching funds and virtual judging schools.  
Sharyl noted that pictures of the Convention 
apparel are on the NCRS website. 
 
Old Business: 
Update on Southern California Spring Meet:  
Barbara Vignone described the COVID-19 
protections, the good attendance, and good 
weather.  They provided boxed lunches and 
bagged donuts.  Four cars were judged. 

Joe LeMay’s Solid Axle Corvette Club Road 
Tour on February 21st had 13 C1’s and 21 cars 
total that drove the Ridge Route. This is the 
oldest road from Los Angeles to Bakersfield. 
 
New Business: 
Central California Spring Meet:  Ron Bartow is 
planning on using the SCC experience as 
guidance for their upcoming Spring Meet in 
Nipomo. Ron mentioned that they are 
expecting four or five cars. 
 
Suisun City Spring Meet Update:  Sharyl and 
Mike described that all activities: judging 
school, judging awards, lunch, and raffle will 
be held outside.  Currently more judges are 
needed.  Three cars are signed up so far.  Only 
Ribbons will be handed out.  If you are a Judge 
or Tabulator and want a certificate, please let 
Sharyl know and she will mail one to you. We 
will try to set the raffle items up in the 
Conference room for viewing and on Saturday 
afternoon, the drawing will be outdoors. 
 
National Convention Sponsorships:  Mike said 
that so far major sponsors include Hendrick 
Motorsports and the National Corvette Museum 
Insurance program.  He is soliciting additional 
sponsors by contacting those California 
Companies that advertise in the Driveline. 
 
Sponsorship for Judges and Tabulators meals:  
Glorie McNay will start contacting her list of 
previous sponsors.  A signed poster by the 
Judges and Tabulators was always given to the 
Sponsors as a thank you for their contribution 
in the past, but there is no safe way of doing 
that this year because of the pandemic so all 
Sponsors will be acknowledged in the Awards 
Program Booklet.  

 
Show and Tell: 
Joe LeMay has had various carburetor issues, 
taking it off and on a lot.  He showed a stand 
that he built to facilitate working on the 
carburetor. 
There will be an article in the upcoming 
Vettecetera, thank you Joe! 
 
Joe Lucia showed a special and rare NOS 
negative battery terminal bolt.  It was only 
used from late ’69 to early ’70.  It is unusual 
because it is a 5/16”-18 thread, whereas the 
positive side is a 3/8” thread.  Joe described 
that in late ’69 GM was the first manufacturer 
to start using side terminal batteries and 
Corvette was the first car they used them in.  
They switched to the same size threads in ’70. 
This led to a wonderful and insightful 
discussion, Thank you Joe! 
 
Adjournment: 
Sharyl thanked everyone for joining the 
meeting and again mentioned, even though 
people are getting vaccinated, it is still 
important to practice the 3 W’s: 
Wear a mask,  
Wash your hands,  
Watch your distance. 
 
The next chapter Zoom meeting will be April 
13th at 7:00 p.m. 
 
The Zoom meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandy Houck, NCC Secretary 
 
Burma-Shave 
Shiver my timbers, said Captain Mack 
We’re ten knots out 
But we’re turning back 
I forgot my Burma Shave 
 
BURMA-SHAVE  1930 
 
This `n That 
By Glorie McNay 
Here’s hoping you are all getting your shots.  
We’ve gotten ours and are a month out. That 
gives me an optimistic outlook.  The doctors, 
nurses, families of COVID-19 patients, friends, 
therapists, delivery people and just about 
everybody who wore a mask and still does, 
washes their hands, and respects social 
distances, are our HEROES!   We have seen 
first-hand the ravages of COVID-19 and pray 
that herd immunity is imminent.  Please 



continue to be diligent.  We are looking 
forward to seeing all of you.  Our Chapter 
(NCC) will be having a meet this month and I 
will open all the boxes to see what I will be 
raffling.  It’s been so long I have no idea 
what’s in the boxes.  It is wonderful that we 
can carefully gather again.  See you in Suisun 
City or Scottsdale in May and hopefully in Palm 
Springs in July. 
 
NCRS Board of Directors Meeting 
Via ZOOM March 12, 2021 
NCRS Board of Directors Meeting was called to 
order at 12:00 PM EST 
 
Present were: Mike Ingham, John Ballard, Rick 
Coker, Bob Johansen, Harry Ledgerwood, 
Ralph Ridge, Sue Strawmyre, Mark Tulley, 
Shannon Urton, Dave Brigham, Joan Burnett, 
Larry Colvin, Dave King, Vinnie Peters, John 
Tidwell, John Waggoner. 
 

1. Approval of Minutes from the 
January 22, 2021 Board Meeting – 
Larry Colvin. 

a. Mark Tulley moved, and John 
Ballard seconded, to approve 
the minutes from the January 
22, 2021 Board meeting. 

i. Passed: 9 for, None 
against. 

2. Reports to the Board 
a. President’s Report – Mike 

Ingham. 
i. Mike asked Vinnie 

Peters for a list of 
Driveline advertisers in 
California for Mike to 
contact to solicit 
Convention 
sponsorship.  

b. Vice President’s Report – 
Mark Tulley. 

i. Expressed appreciation 
for Secretary’s work 
with additional Board 
meetings. 

c. Secretary’s Report – Larry 
Colvin. 

i. No additional report. 
d. Financial Report – John 

Tidwell. 
i. 2020 financial result 

was essentially break-
even. 

ii. John and Mike Ingham 
will visit the Palm 
Springs site soon to 

see where additional 
costs may be saved. 

iii. John and Tom Barr will 
be representing the 
NCRS at the Barrett-
Jackson auction in 
Scottsdale, AZ. 

e. Judging Report – Dave 
Brigham. 

i. Scottsdale and Cedar 
Rapids event signups 
are going well 
(Regionals and Mini 
events). 

ii. Currently projecting 
only 77 cars for the 
National Convention. 

1. Historically, 
very low. 

iii. Dave made the 
decision to extend the 
program which awards 
judging points for 
attendance at virtual 
judging events to early 
July. 

f. Membership – Mike Ingham 
for Marilyn Heitzman (Not 
Attending). 

i. Sent out postcards to 
former members whose 
membership has 
expired. 

1. Included a 
special 
rejoining offer.  
84 members 
rejoined. 

g. Merchandise Sales – David 
King. 

i. 35-40 2003-2004 
manuals have been 
sold. 

h. Road Tour Report – Joe 
Santamaria. 

i. Reviewed the current 
status of 2021 Road 
Tour planning. 

i. Publications – Mike Ingham. 
i. Mike complimented 

Vinnie Peters on a 
great job on the latest 
Restorer and Driveline. 

j. Restorer and Driveline – 
Vinnie Peters. 

i. Vinnie relayed the 
story of a member who 
purchased a part from 
a Driveline advertiser 



 

but was very 
dissatisfied when the 
part arrived. 

k. National Sponsorship – 
Mike Ingham for Carlton 
Colclough (Not Attending). 

i. Hendrick will be 
continuing sponsorship. 

ii. Dave Brigham 
requested that people 
ship their C-8 to Palm 
Springs and he will 
have them displayed 
on the show floor. 

iii. Mike Ingham is 
working to convince 
Tadge Juechter, 
Corvette Chief 
Engineer, to attend the 
Convention and 
address attendees. 

l. National Corvette Museum – 
Vinnie Peters for Carlton 
Colclough (Not Attending) 

i. NCM will offer a virtual 
event for Mike 
McCagh’s induction into 
the National Corvette 
Museum hall of fame. 

1. Scheduled for 
the end of 
April, 2021. 

m. Website/IT – John 
Waggoner. 

i. Discussion about 
obsolete software in 
NCRS systems. 

ii. Mark Tulley relayed an 
issue with members 
trying to get into the 
website. 

1. Logon requires 
the entry of 
member name 
and member 
number. 

2. This is required 
by the 
Technical 
Discussion 
Board in order 
to specifically 
identify a user 
in case of any 
issues with 
user posts. 

n. Social Media Update – 
Shannon Urton. 

i. More followers on 
various NCRS pages. 

ii. Mike Ingham moved, 
and Mark Tulley 
seconded, to set a 
budget of $500 for 
social media activities. 

1. Passed: 9 for, 
None against. 

3. Activities – Mark Tulley. 
a. Regional Event Proposals 

for 2023 -Mark Tulley. 
i. Preliminary proposal 

for a Regional event in 
Ontario, Canada on 
September 13-15, 
2023. 

1. Mark Tulley 
moved, and 
Shannon Urton 
seconded, to 
approve the 
preliminary 
proposal from 
the Ontario 
Canada 
Chapter for a 
Regional event 
on September 
13-15, 2023. 

a. Passed: 
9 for, 
None 
against 

Concern expressed 
about few Regionals 
are scheduled in the 
west in 2024 when the 
National Convention is 
in the west in the same 
year. 

2. Mike Ingham 
will ask 
California 
Chapters to 
potentially fill 
this void (on 
hold, see 
National 
Conventions 
notes below). 

ii. No dates yet from the 
Florida Chapter for 
2022. 

b. National Conventions – 
Mike Ingham. 

i. 2024 Convention site. 
1. Vinnie Peters 

raised the 



issue that the 
Mobile, AL site 
(2022) is 
actually a 
central/west 
site. It is 
further west 
geographically 
than French 
Lick, IN 
(2023). 

2. This leaves no 
National 
Convention 
actually in the 
east, where 
the highest 
event member 
and car 
attendance is. 

3. Harry 
Ledgerwood 
moved, and 
Ralph Ridge 
seconded, to 
investigate an 
east coast site 
for the 2024 
National 
Convention. 
Mike Ingham 
will investigate 
sites with 
Conference 
Direct. 

4. Passed: 9 for, 
None against. 

4. Old Business. 
a. NCRS Database Access 

Authority – Mike Ingham 
and John Waggoner. 

i. Decision is to leave the 
Manage Chapter 
officers’ data access 
permission and 
maintenance to the 
Membership Managers. 

5. New Business. 
a. Board Approval of NCRS 

Match of Chapter Charitable 
Donations – Joan Burnett. 

i. Mark Tulley moved, 
and Harry Ledgerwood 
seconded, to match 
50% of Chapter 
qualified charitable 
donations on the first 
$1,000 of such 
donations. 

1. Passed: 9 for, 
None against. 

b. Proposed Advertising 
Budget – Mike Ingham. 

i. Received an advertising 
budget proposal from 
Carlton Colclough. 

ii. A list of potential 
events for NCRS 
participation was 
provided. 

c. Proposed Recognition 
Program For Original Car 
Owners – Harry Ledgerman. 

i. This includes owners 
who have owned their 
cars since new. 

ii. Dave Brigham and 
Harry Ledgerwood will 
work together to 
produce a proposed 
program structure. 

d. Regional Reports - All  
i. Region I – Mark 

Tulley. 
1. All financial 

reports are in. 
ii. Region II – Shannon 

Urton. 
1. Chapters are 

requesting that 
virtual training 
events 
continue. 

iii. Region III – Sue 
Strawmyre. 

1. Keeping events 
very local. 

iv. Region IV – John 
Ballard. 

1. Late financial 
reports from 
the Florida 
Chapter (Form 
990-EZ) 

2. Florida Chapter 
conducted a 
small judging 
meet. 

3. Other Chapters 
are doing well 
and conducting 
events. 

v. Region V – Rick 
Coker. 

1. Heartland 
Chapter is 
working their 



 

2021 Regional 
in June. 

2. Events are 
waiting on the 
reduction of 
attendance 
restrictions. 

vi. Region VI – Ralph 
Ridge. 

1. Nebraska 
Chapter has 
been very 
active. 

2. Rocky Mountain 
Chapter doing 
virtual judging 
events. 

vii. Region VII – Harry 
Ledgerwood. 

1. Two Chapters 
have May 
judging events 
scheduled. 

viii. Region VIII – Bob 
Johansen. 

1. All Chapters 
are looking 
forward to 
activities. 

2. Subject to local 
COVID-19 
restrictions. 

ix. Region IX – Mike 
Ingham. 

1. All reports are 
in. 

2. All Chapters 
have Spring 
events 
scheduled. 

x. Region X – Mark 
Tulley. 

1. The Puerto Rico 
Chapter says 
they are 
exempt from 
income taxes 
and the 990 
reporting 
program. 

e. Vinnie Peters noted that many 
Chapters do not send event 
notices to him. 

 
Ralph Ridge moved, and Harry Ledgerman 
seconded, to adjourn the NCRS Board meeting 
and begin the NCRS Foundation Board of 
Incorporators meeting. 
 Passed: 9 for, None against. 

NCRS Foundation Board of Incorporators 
Meeting was called to order at 3:28 PM EST. 
 

1. Approval of New Foundation Board 
Members – Joan Burnett. 

a. Mike Ingham moved, and Mark 
Tulley seconded, to re-appoint 
Gary Chesnut and Michael 
Johnson to 3-year terms on the 
NCRS Foundation Board of 
Directors. 

i. Passed: 9 for, None 
against. 

2. Donations to Foundation Auction – 
Joan Burnett. 

a. Given COVID-19 restrictions, 
Joan will need local help in 
administering donations for the 
Foundation auction at the 
National Convention. 

b. Joan will put together an 
appeal for Foundation 
donations and Mike Ingham will 
distribute it to the local 
Chapters 

 
Sue Strawmyre moved, and Rick Coker 
seconded, to adjourn the NCRS Foundation 
Board of Incorporators meeting. 
 Passed: 9 for, None against. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:35 PM EST.  
 
Next General NCRS Board meeting is May 14, 
2021. 
_____________________________________
_______________________________ 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Larry Colvin 
NCRS Secretary 
 
WCFB Carburetor Stand 
By Joe LeMay 
From the first time I saw the carburetor stand 
in the WCFB manual, I wanted one but never 
saw one listed anywhere.  I have had my 
carburetor sitting on the bench more times 
than I wish to consider.  It was always a 
balancing act.  That was until I created my 
own carburetor stand.  Also, if you are working 
just on the base, you can turn it upside down 
and work on that part too. 
 
Take a sheet of whatever composite material 
you have available.  Then use four fully 
threaded bolts (5/16 -18) about 3" long and 12 



nuts to create your own.  You will wonder why 
you did not build one sooner. 
 

 
 
Mass Mailing Clarification 
To make the Editor’s job easier, we are 
utilizing NCRS’s Mass Mailing feature to 
distribute the Vettecetera as well as other 
NCRS related e-mails from other people.  
Please do NOT respond to the Editor, respond 
to the person who authors the e-mail. 
 
Technical Articles Wanted 
If you have been thinking about writing up 
some restoration project you have completed, 
please do so and submit it for publication.  We 
can all benefit from one another’s learning’s.  
If possible, submit your article as a Word 
document, and any accompanying pictures as 
.jpg files. 
 
Copyrights 
Articles appearing in the Vettecetera are the 
sole property of their author(s) and may not be 
reproduced without the express written 
permission of the author. 
 
Pertinent Information 
Send newsletter articles to Sharyl Ingham by 
email: sharylingham@gmail.com  It needs to 
be received by the 25th of the previous month 
to make publication. 

 
NCC Dues 
NCC dues are $30 per year.  Please start 
paying via PayPal.  If you choose to fill out a 
membership form it can be found on the last 
page of the Vettecetera.  When and if you have 
changes (e.g., e-mail address, Corvettes 
owned) please send those changes to me via 
e-mail at: sharylingham@gmail.com. Thanks. 
 
Chapter Meeting Location 
The location for Chapter meetings is at St. 
Peter’s Episcopal Church located at 6013 
Lawton Avenue, Oakland, CA 94618. 

Note from the Editor  
In order to make things easier, all ads will be 
printed in the Vettecetera for 3 months. If you 
would like to run it longer just notify me, and I 
will run it for another 3 months. Also please 
notify me if you have sold your items, so I can 
delete your ad. 
 
Rivet Tools Available for Loan 
I have two rivet tools available to loan out.  
This first tool is primarily intended for installing 
the rebound straps on C1’s. 
   

 
 
The second tool comes with a variety of heads 
for installing rivets of various configurations.  If 
you would like to borrow either of these rivet 
tools please give me a call or send me an 
email.  Contact Mike Ingham at 1-510-420-
0968 or at michael.ingham248@gmail.com 
 



 

 
 
 
 

Corvette for Sale 
1962 360 hp fuelie, Roman red, red interior, 
two top car w/white soft top, T-10 4-speed, 
3.70 posi, Wonderbar AM radio, RPO 242 PCV 
system.  This car was restored by Mike Ingham 
and received its Duntov Award at the 2017 
NCRS Convention in San Antonio, scoring 98.7 
The car comes with the correct set of wheels, 
hubcaps, and bias-ply whitewalls, as well as 
the set of radials mounted on beautiful wheels 
shown in the picture.  If interested, contact 
Bob White at bwvette@gmail.com or 858-997-
8749. 
 

 
 

 
  



Business Card Ads 
Annual rates for business card ads are as 
follows: $15 for NCC members; $25 for non-
NCC members.  Please send your business card 
along with a check made out to NCC/NCRS to 
Marci Albers, 3949 Estate Drive, Vacaville, CA 
95688. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 2021 – 2022 Event Calendar 🐝  

 2021  

   

April 11th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

April 13th NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

April 23rd-24th   NCC Spring Judging Meet* + Raffle! Suisun City, CA 

April 24th Military Vehicle & Car Show – American Armory Museum Fairfield, CA 

April 25th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

 *Registration Form in this Issue  

May 9th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

May 11th   NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

May 13th-16th NCRS Arizona Regional Scottsdale, AZ 

May 23rd 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

June 8th  NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

June 10th-12th NCRS Heartland Regional  Cedar Rapids, IA 

June 13th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

June 27th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

July 11th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

July 18th–23rd NCRS National Convention Palm Springs, CA 

July 25th  4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

   

August 8th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

August 10th NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

August 22nd 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

September 12th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 



 
  

September 14th NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

September 26th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

October 10th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

October 12th NCC Meeting: Nominations for Officers  via Zoom 

October 21st-23rd NCRS Texas Regional Frisco, TX 

October 24th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

November 9th  NCC Meeting: Elections for Officers  via Zoom 

November 14th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

November 28th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 

   

December 12th Second Sunday at the Shipyard 9-11: 707 W. Hornet Ave Alameda, CA 

December 14th  NCC Meeting  via Zoom 

December 26th 4th Sunday on Solano Avenue 8-10: 1825 Solano Avenue  Albany, CA 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
SHARYL INGHAM at 6047 Lawton Avenue, Oakland, CA 94618 

 
ANNUAL DUES: January 1st through December 31st, $30; now payable 
through the NCC/NCRS website at: 	https://www.ncc.ncrs.org/ 

 
Business Card Ad: $15 for NCC member, $25 non-NCC member 
Please send a jpeg of your business card to: sharylingham@gmail.com 
 
NCRS Membership Number: ____________ Expiration Date:____________ 
(From Driveline or Restorer Address Label) 
You must be an NCRS Member to be a Chapter member 
 
Check as Applicable: 
_______New Member 
_______Renewal 
_______Change of Address 
 
Please Print or Type 
Name _____________________________Birthdate: Month _____ Day____  
Spouse ____________________________Birthdate: Month _____ Day____  
Street _______________________________________Apt. ____ 
City ___________________________________State ______ZIP_________  
Home Phone ___________________________ 
Cell Phone _____________________________ 
Work Phone ____________________________ 
E-mail ______________________________________ 
 
Please list the Year(s) and Model(s) of your Corvette(s) 
__________________________________ __________________________________ 
__________________________________ 
 
This information will be published in the Chapter’s roster. 
Please check your exclusions. 
________ Name 
________ Birthdate 
________ Street Address 
________ City 
_________ Zip 
________ Phone 
________ NCRS# 
________ E-mail 



NCRS Northern California Chapter Spring Judging Meet Registration  
Friday/Saturday, April 23/24, 2021 

NCRS members are invited to attend NCC’s Spring Judging Meet to be held at the Hampton Inn & Suites Waterfront, 2 Harbor Center, Suisun 
City, CA 94585, 707-429-0900.   A block of 20 rooms is being held until March 20th at rates of $114.00/$119.00 + tax.  The group code is VET. 
 
General Meet Information     Judging Information 
Sharyl Ingham 510-420-0968 sharylingham@gmail.com Mike Ingham 510-420-0968 michael.ingham248@gmail.com 
       John Tidwell 530-432-2503 sampanjohn@earthlink.net 
Judging School Information 
Bob Grauer 925-922-2207 rob@inanutshell.com           
       Event Schedule – Saturday, 4/24 
Event Schedule - Friday, 4/23     7:00 am – 8:00 am - Registration     
2:00 pm – 4:00 pm - Registration    8:30 am - All cars in place 
5:00 pm - 6:00 pm - Judging School     9:00 am – finish - Flight Judging 
 

NCRS Membership Number: ______________ Expiration Date: ________________ 

Name: _______________________________________________Spouse/Companion: ___________________________________________ 

Non-NCRS Guest __________________________________________________________  

Address: _____________________________________________________ Email: ______________________________________________ 

City: _______________________________________State: _____________ZIP: _________ Phone: ________________________________ 

Note: Register online at www.NCRS.org starting February 1 and save $10 on your family registration fee. 
 
Event Registration 
____Family Registration Fee (required for all registrants)      $30  
____Guest Fee (non-NCRS member)           @$10 Each    $ ______  

 
IN ORDER TO PROVIDE QUALITY JUDGING, WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT THE NUMBER OF CARS JUDGED.  PREFERENCE 
WILL BE GIVEN TO CARS THAT HAVE NOT BEEN JUDGED BEFORE, AND IN ORDER OF DATE REGISTRATION WAS RECEIVED 
Cut-off date: April 1, 2021 
 
CORVETTE REGISTRATION (One Registration form per car)     (Circle ONE)  Driven  /  Trailered  

Year __________CID/HP ________________Coupe ____ Convertible ____ Complete VIN________________________________________ 

Ext. Color ___________________________ Int. Color______________________ Material (Circle ONE) Cloth / Vinyl / Leather  

For C2 & Newer    Body Build Date ______________ Body # ______________ Paint Code _______________ Trim Code _______________ 

Note: Corvette registrations must include a copy of title or current DMV registration, plus a copy of current insurance certificate.     

_____Flight Judging Entry           @$95       $ ______ 

____ Concours Judging Entry _____ Stock _____ Modified       @$50 $ ______ 

____Sportsman Entry               @$15      $ ______  

____Special Display   Bowtie – Duntov - McLellan – Hill – Crossed Flags – American Heritage (circle one)  FREE  

Note: All registrants must pay family registration fee.                  TOTAL $ ______ 
 
Make check payable to: NCC/NCRS and send completed application to: 
Sharyl Ingham, 6047 Lawton Avenue, Oakland, CA 94618-1802    510-420-0968    sharylingham@gmail.com 
No refunds after April 1, 2021 
 
JUDGING/TABULATION PARTICIPATION (Check if needed: [__] Please see reverse side for second judge/tab participant information.) 
 
Name ____________________________________________________________Judging/Tabbing Level _____________________________ 

I would like to judge:  53-62 ____ 63-67 ____ 68-82 ____ 84-96 ____ 97-02____ I would like to tabulate:  ____ 

 Chassis ____ Exterior _____ Interior _____ Mechanical _____ Operations _____ 
Anyone attending this event, whether you bring a Corvette or not, must register and sign the following Hold Harmless Agreement.  Anyone bringing a 
Corvette, whether to be judged or not, must read and sign the following Hold Harmless Agreement. Proof of registration and in-force insurance must be 
provided, most preferably in advance with your registration application, or at the Meet Registration Desk when you check in, BEFORE the car can be 
Operations Checked and / or placed in its final location.  

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT 
I AGREE to insure my vehicle and property against loss, damage and liability and to provide proof of such insurance to NCRS at time of registration.  I 
AGREE to assume risk of any and all damages or injury and to indemnify and hold harmless NCRS, it’s officers, directors, agents, employees, Chapters 
and event workers for any acts or omissions which may result in the theft, damage or destruction of my property or injury to me or others occurring 
during, or as a consequence of this event, wherever located.  I AGREE to abide by the NCRS Policy on Drugs and Alcohol.  The use of illegal drugs is 
prohibited by anyone attending an NCRS event.  The use of alcohol is prohibited by anyone participating in an NCRS event (includes while on the 
judging field, participating in driving tests and/or road tours), except during social events.  I have read and AGREE to comply with the COVID-19 hold 
harmless provisions on the inside front cover of the Driveline magazine. 
 
Signature: __________________________________________________________________ Date: __________________ 

  



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2021 NCRS CONVENTION SPONSOR COMMITMENT: 
 
The National Convention in Palm Springs will be very costly. We don’t often ask our 
own membership to make a donation, but this year is different.  We are hoping that 
each member of the California Chapters becomes an individual sponsor with a 
minimum donation of $25.  We always seem to rely only on the major Sponsors but 
we, the members, should take some ownership as well.  This is your club!  
 
Just to give you an idea of the costs per day for the Judge’s and Tabulator’s meals, 
breakfasts and lunches are about $2500.  When Glorie solicits sponsors, she is 
usually asking for a $500 donation to help defray these costs. To her credit she does 
a smash up job by at least getting three sponsors per day.   
 
What is your pleasure? 
 
Name: ________________________________________________________ 
Address: ________________________________________________________ 
Telephone: ________________________________________________________ 
E-Mail: ________________________________________________________ 
 
If you have a business card, please include it with your check so that we can include 
it in the Program booklet.  Thank you. 
 

Please make out your checks payable to NCRS and mail to: 
Mr. John Tidwell, NCRS CFO 

P.O. Box 2080 
Penn Valley, CA 95946 

 
 


